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18-29 August 2003

Agenda Item : 3 : Future work relating to output of WRC-03

The need for a global frequency to track ULDs

Presented by Kors van den Booaard
Introduction: ULDs (Unit loading devices) are being used in wide body aircraft  to facilitate the loading and tracking of luggage.  However, to improve security and safety it becomes increasingly essential to track the ULDs continuously through the use of RF tags.  Based on operational and interference tests the selected frequency is 433.92 MHz.  

The System:  One specific system solution is described in the attachment.  To ensure global interoperability IATA standards are scheduled to be developed.

Requested action:

 WG-F is requested:

a) To advise on the selection of the frequency from a regulatory viewpoint

b) To support the spectrum allocation for RF Tags at WRC 2007..




















































































































































































































































